[image: image2.png]




	Our Ref:

Your Ref:

Contact:

Tel:

E-mail:

Date:
	JMP
01236 794896
ht@st-ambrose.n-lanark.sch.uk
8th January 2021
	

	
	
	Education and Families
James McParland MSc, BEd (Hons)
Head Teacher
St Ambrose High School
65 Townhead Road
Coatbridge
ML5 2HT
www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk


Dear Parent/Carer,
Firstly, I hope you all had a lovely Christmas and New Year break. Following the announcement from the First Minister in December and the subsequent announcement on January 4th, the new term has started in a way that is reminiscent of last March, when we all went into the first lockdown. This week, school has been open from Wednesday, only for young people within identified categories, so it has given staff an opportunity to plan for digital learning, which will commence on Monday 11th of January.
It is our intention to try and operate a normal timetable from Monday, with learners accessing their classes via Microsoft Teams. We will continue to operate a double period timetable that young people are used to and from Monday, we will follow the WEEK 1 timetable. Therefore, we would ask that all young people are ready to learn for 8.55am, when their classes will start. Staff will be taking registers via Microsoft Teams and this will allow us to monitor engagement. We also hope that operating a full timetable, as it would be in school, will assist learners but also parents/carers, as you will know when school starts and finishes. All pupils will need their GLOW details to access Teams and learning and teaching will be a combination of live lessons and work being set by teachers. However, when the work is set, the teacher will be on hand remotely, to support and to answer questions that young people may have. If you require any support with GLOW details, please contact the school office from Monday morning.
Young people should also be reminded of the need to ensure that they are using Microsoft Teams appropriately and that they have signed an ICT acceptable use agreement.

Within the timetable, we will also use the Health and Wellbeing periods to provide some support around mental health and wellbeing, and this will be the focus over the next few weeks. In addition to this, we are recommending that where learners in S1/2 have Curriculum Enrichment periods, they use this time to revise areas of their learning that they require support with, or to improve. We know that home learning brings challenges and pressures and we are here to support all within our community; young people, parents/carers and staff.

If any young people require resources that may still be in school, please contact your class teacher via Microsoft Teams, to arrange a time to collect them. Similarly, our Support for Learning department will also be contacting individual learners and their families, to ensure that you have all the support that is required to progress with learning during this challenging time.

Pupil Support staff will continue to contact young people to enable us to ‘check in’ and to monitor the engagement in learning and to attempt to support with any other issues that have arisen. In addition to this, we also want to showcase the talents of our young people by having examples of their work that we can share via the school Twitter account. Ideally, we would want to share one every day, to remind us of the great work that goes on within the school and of the many talents that our young people have.
The S4 Winter Assessment programme, held in December, was completed and information pertaining to attainment in these assessments will be included in the forthcoming written reports, which will be issued to parents/carers by the end of January. Unfortunately, the latest lockdown now results in the S5/6 Winter Assessment programme, which was scheduled for January 18th, being postponed.

Prior to the Christmas break, Community Police visited the school and spoke with S1 about the dangers related to being online. Following this letter, parents/carers will receive a PDF copy of a resource from Vodafone, entitled Digital Parenting. This provides information for parents/carers around some of the dangers that young people can experience online and some advice on how to support your child, in dealing with such pressures.

On Christmas Eve, a significant number of staff volunteered to come to school to prepare, cook, package and deliver food to families within the community. Over 150 meals were delivered on Christmas Eve and I would like to offer my thanks to those who volunteered, but also to those who contributed their support in other ways, including financially, to make this happen.
The rationale behind trying to operate a school day, even remotely, is to ensure that we can try to stay within a working routine, and we are hopeful that this will also enable parents who are working from home, to have some time and space to do so. We are very proud of the young people of St Ambrose High School and as previously stated, I have been highly impressed with how they have adapted to new procedures and protocols. Therefore, we are confident that they can get back into the routine of the school day from Monday and we look forward to engaging with them, in their learning.
It is my intention to continue to send out my Friday letter, even in these strange times. I am very grateful to those parents/carers who have taken the time to email or call to let me know that they have found the weekly letters informative and helpful. We know from our previous experience of lockdown, that it can be difficult, however, this time, we have the benefit of experience and hindsight which will enable us to support our community and to work together to overcome the challenges we face. Communication is key, and I will ensure that any updated information is shared with you via a variety of channels including letters such as this, Groupcall, Twitter and via the school website.
Finally, prior to the Christmas break, I received an email from the Friends of Monklands Canal group, who have created a petition to ask for some benches and bins to be placed along the pathway at the side of the Canal, to prevent litter from detracting from the appearance of the area and to encourage those who use the Canal and park to dispose of their litter responsibly. This is an area that is regularly used by pupils from St Ambrose, and it would be great if you could lend your support, by signing the petition. This will take only a couple of minutes and the group are hoping to exceed 1000 signatures. The link to the petition is here:

http://chng.it/spmyhsZt7J
To our young people - we will keep you in our thoughts and prayers over the coming days and weeks, as we will with your families. Stay home, stay connected, stay safe and keep learning! 
Yours sincerely
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James McParland
Head Teacher
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